
From: Maria Anwer <mariaanwer558@gmail.com>  

Sent: Sunday, September 1, 2024 7:39 PM 

To: ahsan.qazi@chipconsulting.org; basit.saddiqui@chipconsulting.org; zarkoons@who.int; 

nashah@who.int 

Subject: severe harassment and torture at UC 13D 

 

Dear sir, 

 

With reference to the subject that We are writing to bring to your attention the severe harassment and 

torture faced by us at UC 13D. Our UCOO is grossly abusing their authority, creating a toxic work 

environment, and targeting some CHWs with warnings and explanations, while others face relentless 

workplace harassment. 

 

We urgently request a thorough and impartial investigation into these allegations. Unfortunately, our 

CHWs and Area Supervisor feel hopeless, and the TDO's response has been inadequate, limited to 

forwarding emails or attending meetings without conducting a personal investigation. 

 

Due to fear of retaliation, we cannot reveal our names, but we have attached recordings from team 

members who wish to remain anonymous. We kindly request your protection from mental torture, 

harassment, and abuse of authority. 

 

We are only working here for data recording and 2 drops, not to face unnecessary abuse, threats, and 

intimidation. We request that you investigate individually all teams and the Area Supervisor to 

confidently uncover the truth related to fake reporting and harassment of teams. 

 

We hope you will take immediate and decisive action to address these serious issues. We would be 

grateful for your support and look forward to a prompt resolution. 

 

 

Regards, 

Teams of 13D 
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